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Vice-Chancellor’s Report to Council 
 

 

January 2023 

Introduction 
By the end of January, most staff will be back on campus after a well-deserved break. 2023 is an exciting year 
for UC, featuring several special events to mark our 150th year. Applications to enrol at UC are tracking well 
and we expect the number of enrolments in our anniversary year to reach a historic high. 

This report covers a few events in the quiet month of January, outlines work in progress and takes a look at 
plans for the year ahead. 

Engagement 
Engagement activities have begun for a busy year that marks the 150th anniversary of the University. The 
ŵĂŝŶ�ĨƵŶĚƌĂŝƐŝŶŐ�ĂƉƉĞĂů�ƚŚŝƐ�ǇĞĂƌ�ŝƐ�ĨŽƌ�ƚŚĞ�dĞ�<ĂŬĂƵ�Ă�DĈƵŝ�ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉ͕�ǁŚŝĐŚ�ŚĂƐ�ďĞĞŶ�ǁĞůů�ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞĚ�ĂŶĚ�ŝƐ�
contributing to the positive picture for Semester 1 enrolments. This scholarship covers tuition fees for 300 
students from South Island decile 1–7 schools. The first intake of 150 scholarship recipients is in progress for 
Semester 1 this year, while an intake of another 150 is planned for next year. One major gift has already been 
confirmed and will be announced at the Chancellor’s Gala Dinner at Te Pae on 27 April.   

Twelve bronze busts of Local Heroes on granite plinths, on loan from the Canterbury Museum, have been 
installed across the campus. They form a sculpture trail, 
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Deans of Arts, Business and Engineering, the Assistant Vice-Chancellor Engagement and UC Students’ 
Association President Pierce Crowley also participated in hosting the delegation. The visit included a tour of 
the Dovedale campus and discussion about future plans for the Digital Screen Campus.   

In this meeting, the Vice-Chancellor thanked Christchurch City Council for its strong collaboration on the 
community impact assessment undertaken by Research First and Public First. The report from this 
assessment is in final phases of review. It provides useful information for our anniversary planning and 
revisions to the University’s engagement strategy.   

The Faculty of Law launched the Judges’ Common Room Series, where academics present their research to 
judges and clerks in the High Court Common Room, and judges, in turn, present guest lectures and student 
seminars on campus. Led by Associate Dean Research Professor Karen Scott and Assistant Dean Students 
Simon Dorset, the series will expand into 2023.  

The Faculty also plans a 150th lecture and dinner at Te Pae in July, presented by Supreme Court Chief Justice, 
Dame Helen Winkelmann GZNM. In the same month, the Faculty will host two international scholarly 
conferences: the Australasian Property Law Teachers conference and, after that, the annual Australasian Law 
Academics Association meeting, which is the pre-eminent gathering of delegates from law schools in New 
Zealand, Australia and the Pacific. 

Associate Professors Cheryl Brown and Kathryn MacCallum, Faculty of Education are preparing to host the 
2023 conference of the Australasian Society for Computers in Learning in Tertiary Education (ASCILITE). The 
event is expected to bring 400–500 visitors to Christchurch.   

The Faculty of Education has forged a community partnership with the Step Ahead Trust. Dr Myron Friesen, 
Associate Professor Billy O’Steen and Dr Veronica O’Toole are involved in helping those with mental illness, 
and are using their research expertise to assist with planning and to evaluate the effectiveness of activity 
programmes.  

In continuing its focus on building employability skills, the UC Business School organised a number of three-
week internships at the start of the semester break. The internships saw 28 international students from 
China, Malaysia, Vietnam, Singapore and South Korea working with eight domestic students on projects to 
help five local organisations develop plans for overseas expansion. The organisations involved were 
Gourmate Pet Treat Co, JIX Reality, Trickett’s Grove Walnuts, UC Business School and Vortex Engineering. 

The Faculty of Arts held two sessions to conclude 2022’s “Evenings With” series of talks at the Arts Centre. 
The first was led by the CEO of the Christchurch Symphony Orchestra, Dr Graham Sattler and Head of School 
of Humanities and Creative Arts, Associate Professor Peter Field. Topics included community engagement, 
the place of heritage art forms in modern culture and Dr Sattler’s research into effective community music 
leadership. The second session featured staff and interns from WORD Christchurch in conversation with Erin 
Harrington (English). On the panel were 





 Page 4 of 10 

 

 

 

Student success continues to be a major focus of 2023 as Kia Angitu leads a range of initiatives across the 
University. The expansion of Analytics for Course Engagement (ACE) is ongoing, with the aim of supporting 
more proactive responses to student needs and allowing teaching staff to interact easily with the platform. 
Peer Assisted Learning Support (PALS), which has proven effective in selected courses, is being rolled out 
more widely to become 
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to encourage doctoral students to publish their work in leading peer-reviewed publications, and are awarded 
to students who publish their research in Scopus-indexed journals.  

As in previous years, UC academic staff are attracting external funding to develop new international research 
collaborations. Dr Joya Kemper, UC Business School is a visiting researcher at Wageningen University for five 
months, where she is exploring food waste initiatives in the Netherlands, with the aim of identifying best 
practices that can be applied to New Zealand. Her visit has drawn interest from industry associations and 
government agencies, locally and abroad, and her visit is funded by the Organisation of Economic Co-
operation and Development’s Co-operative Research Programme: Sustainable Agricultural and Food 
Systems. The purpose of the programme is to strengthen scientific knowledge and provide relevant scientific 
information and advice that will inform future policy decisions related to the sustainable use of natural 
resources in the areas of agriculture, food, fisheries and forests. 

UC Business School Associate Professor Tyron Love (Te Atiawa, Taranaki, NgĈti Ruanui) will take up a Fulbright 
award at Washington State University (WSU) during the first/spring semester of 2023 to research the 
university work experiences of Native American faculty. Tyron will be hosted by Assistant Professor Joe 
Gladstone (Kainai, Piikani, Nimiipuu) and the Carson College of Business at WSU in Everett/Seattle. Elliott 
Hughes, master’s student in Mathematics, Faculty of Engineering, is one of three New Zealand students 
awarded a Rhodes Scholarship at Oxford University this year. 

The first three to four months of the year is the main period for developing and submitting research 
proposal

https://www.linkedin.com/in/ACoAADf-tXgBfQ-I6v7N1T7eRgs42dWXvFPc_JQ
https://www.linkedin.com/in/ACoAADf-tXgBfQ-I6v7N1T7eRgs42dWXvFPc_JQ
https://www.linkedin.com/in/ACoAAA5tiFcBRoU384TrQ0yR3nEW2T9BLr7KNnQ
https://www.linkedin.com/in/ACoAAAtlc0ABfnrLe2fd7foadq_7NsW9wruPYbk
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published research that provides new insights into the origins of K’gari (Fraser Island) – the world’s largest 
sand island – and the iconic Great Barrier Reef in Australia, which they suggest date back to a time of climate 
change on Earth over 800,000 years ago. This new research has established the age of K’gari as older than 
the Great Barrier Reef, proposing that the reef became established only after the island protected it from the 
northward drift of sand. 

UC’s research continues to be relevant and have impact both globally and locally. Dr Kaaren Mathias (School 
of Health Sciences) has been looking at the rise of wellbeing apps and whether they can replace person-to-
person care. The growth in ‘e-mental health care’ has been huge as both public and private providers have 
deployed the technology, but to date very little research has examined whether these apps actually improve 
mental wellbeing. A
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school, department or faculty. Since the early-career mentoring programme began in 2008, it has supported 
almost 250 pairings. Early indications are that 25–30 pairs may be matched in this year’s round.  

The induction programme for new Tumuaki Kura | Academic Head of School and Tumuaki Tari | Academic 
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present. Lecturer Dr Essie Rodgers (SBS) has been awarded a L’Oréal-UNESCO fellowship recognising her 
“achievements of exceptional early-career female scientists” and highlights the “critical importance of 
ensuring greater participation of women in science from a young age”.  

Internationalisation – Locally Engaged, Globally Networked 
The New Zealand government announced the re-opening of our borders to the International Education (IE) 
market in May 2022 when Minister the Hon Chris Hipkins spoke at the largest IE conference in the world, 
NAFSA: Association of International Educators in Denver. This opening was one year later than Australia and 
even later from re-opening of the other major English-speaking destinations. Thanks to increased visibility, a 
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doctoral admission functionality so that Admissions staff can assess doctoral applications in ourUC. It also 



 Page 10 of 10 

 

 

 

The biodiversity coordinator will continue to drive the implementation of the UC Biodiversity Plan, which 
pursues the vision for the Ilam Campus, Gardens and Fields to become a link in the ecological corridor of the 
north-west of the city, and act as a reservoir of biodiversity, for the benefit of all.  

The FM Building Controls team, in conjunction with the Energy and Carbon Manager, has concluded the 
procurement of a building analytics software package supporting the smart and dynamic management of 
building electricity use via artificial intelligence. This will initially be implemented as a proof of concept to 
selected buildings in 2023, with options for future roll-out across the campus.  
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